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KEY DATES



January 19th and 20th
Galileo Testing (Prep Only)



January 24th

Title I Virtual Meeting



January 25th
PSO Uptown Jungle Event



January 31st

Great Hearts Hiring Fair



February1st-8th
Galileo Testing (3rd-6th Grades)



February 3rd

Early Release Day
Great Hearts In Service



February 10th

Class Picture Day



February 20th
No School

President's Day



School Policies to Know
Attendance
Tardies
Early Student Pick up
Placard for Carline
Pick up
Late Pick up
Student Walkers

Archway News
Prep News
Campus Safety
School Zone
PowerSchool Public Portal for grades
Title I Meeting
Health office Reminders
Little Lending Libraries
January Meal Menus
School Hours
Sports
PSO Events

TABLE OF CONTENTS
1.

a.
b.
c.
d.
e.
f.
g.

2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.

10.
11.
12.
13.

MARYVALE PREPARATORY ACADEMY
A  G R E A T  H E A R T S  A C A D E M Y

Connect with us on Social Media

https://www.instagram.com/maryvaleprep/
https://www.facebook.com/maryvaleprep/
https://twitter.com/GreatHeartsAcad
https://www.youtube.com/c/GreatHeartsAcademies/videos


A student that is absent more than ten percent (18 days)
of the required number of school days per year is
considered to have "excessive absences" whether the
absence is excused or unexcused. 

This year, we are introducing CUTS LITE Service (Court
Unified Truancy Suppression Limited Intervention To
Educate). We will follow the following timeline: 

- 5 Absences: You will receive the 1st warning letter                                 
- CUTS Lite Conference
- 9-11 Absences: 2nd warning letter                                                                 
- CUTS Hearing
- Parent Conference/School Intervention                           CLICK

 



TO REVIEW OUR 
TRUANCY LETTER

EARLY STUDENT PICK UP
Students who need to be picked up early for appointments
must be picked up in the main office no later than 2:45pm
on full days and 12:30pm on half days, NO EXCEPTIONS.
The current Placard with student's name or a valid
identification with photo is required when picking up
through the office. The student must be signed out with a
reason for leaving. 3 early pick ups = 1 absence.

LATE PICK UP  
Any student who is picked up after 3:45 pm, will incur late
pick up fees beginning with the second occurrence of late
pick-up, families will be assessed a late pick-up fee
according to the following fee schedule: 

• Up until 4:00 p.m. = $5.00 per student 
• 4:01 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. = $5.00 per student + $1.00 per
student, per minute 
• After 4:30 p.m. = same fee structure as above +
Department of Child Safety phone call 

PLACARD FOR CAR-LINE PICK UP

STUDENT WALKERS
If you would like to add your child to the walker list, you
will need to do so at least 12 hours in advance of when
you want them to begin walking. If you do not receive
confirmation, they have not been added and will have to
wait until then to be dismissed as walkers. Please note,
once on the walker list they must walk daily until they are
removed. If you want your child to be on the walker list,
please email enrollment@maryvaleprep.org. The same
applies if you want them removed. 

Placards can be accessed on the Parent Portal at
https://greathearts.schoolaxis.com/
Log in, on main page PICK UP PLACARDS, Select Maryvale
Prep Academy, Download and Print, if you cannot locate
the placard on your Parent Portal Account, please contact
the Front Office. Please note, we will not accept phone
images of the placard for student pick up, parents must
have the current paper copy of the placard for safety and
fast process.

ATTENDANCE

S C H O O L  P O L I C I E S  

PICK UP 

TARDIES 
Any student here beyond 7:57 a.m. is considered tardy and must
be signed in by a parent in the front office. If you are in carline
during the 7:57 a.m. cut off time, you will be asked to drop off
student at the Front Office. Please avoid any consequences for
multiple tardies by arriving on time. 3 tardies = 1 absence

Due to our school day in sessions and safety precautions arrival
for end of day pick up will not begin until 2:30 pm. If you arrive
prior to that, please note that you will be asked to exit campus
and return after 2:30 pm. Emergency and office business vehicles
cannot get onto campus if the school is blocked with waiters. 

Enter into the carline until after 2:30pm on Full Days and after
12:15pm on Early Release Days. This will allow our students &
faculty to have a cleared parking lot in the event EMS needs
access. 
Please keep the East Entrance merge point cleared at all
times. Wait to enter until all traffic is cleared. 
Archway only: follow blue signs and circle around the Sport
Field
Archway & Prep: follow blue/green signs and snake through
faculty parking lot 
Prep only: follow blue/green signs, snake through faculty
parking lot & merge out of lane by Prep building 
Maintain safe parking lot speed of 5 mph
Merge point will utilize a zipper merge (1 car per lane) 

https://maryvaleprep.greatheartsamerica.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2022/08/TRUANCY-INTRO-LETTER-ENG.pdf
https://greathearts.schoolaxis.com/






ARCHWAY NEWS
KINDER -  6TH  GRADE

K - 1  F I E L D  D A Y  C O M I N G  S O O N
Field Day for Kinder to 1st grade will take place
during the 2nd semester. 
We will provide a date as it gets closer.

M I N I  M A T A D O R S
The Mini Matadors Winter Season for Basketball
and Spirit Squad runs until February 3rd. 

Students meet every Wednesday and are
dismissed at the south parking lot at 1:45pm.
Please arrive on time and make sure you bring
placard for pick up . 

Students will have 8 minute Inter Squad Games
during halftime of our Home High School
Basketball Games. All Mini matadors are
encouraged to show up for the High School
Home Basketball Games.

C O F F E E  W I T H  T H E  C O U N S E L O R

Mrs. Limas-Herschell, our Archway Counselor, will be providing a series of coffee talks to discuss various topics for
parents to help students in a variety of ways. 

On Friday, February 3rd, at 8am in the MPR, she will host a series for parents and talk about 
Tips for Homework Time. Topics will include tips for communicating with your child, spending time 
together and family habits to support relationship building. 

This is open to all K-6 parents.

2 N D - 6 T H  G R A D E  G A L I L E O
2nd through 6th grade will take our Galileo Benchmark Assessments from February 1st-8th. Please see your
child’s classroom newsletters for their exact dates and ensure they are well rested and in attendance.
Students who are practicing Moby Max are showing greater growth on these assessments so please ensure
they are using this resource at home.

E X T R A C U R R I C U L A R  C L U B S
The last day of clubs for this season is February
3rd. The Spring Club Season is from February
27th through April 28th. We will soon announce
when sign ups in Configio will begin.

We now have two little lending libraries at
Maryvale Prep!!

We want to provide students with more leisurely
access to books to encourage reading. These
libraries are located in the Marley Plaza and are
available to all students.  

Big Shout-out to our Archway Art Teachers for
painting them so beautifully. 

LITTLE LENDING LIBRARIES

100TH DAY OF SCHOOL
We will celebrate our 100th day of School on
Friday, January 27th. K-6 students are allowed to
dress like old people to celebrate their wisdom.
They must wear their uniforms but can add any
accessories to make them look old (e.g. gray hair,
glasses, suspenders, aprons, etc.). 

KINDER ENROLLMENT
If you are interested in enrolling a Kindergarten
Student for the 23-24 school year, please call our
office to schedule an evaluation for eligibility for
any students not of age. Students must be 5 years
of age before December 31, 2023 to test and be
considered for an early start.












We are excited to share that our Senior Trip has
been completely sponsored by an outside donor!!!

Our Seniors will be heading to Washington D.C. 
in May!

We are so excited for the Seniors 
to share this amazing experience 
with their classmates.

S E N I O R  T R I P

Plan ahead and order your  cap & gown, senior class ring, announcements and other graduation products. 
https://www.jostens.com

Please reach out to our college counselor Ms. Ayala with any questions.
Email: Gayala@maryvaleprep.org    Phone: 623-247-6095 Ext 602

PREP  NEWS
7TH GRADE -  12TH GRADE

P U R C H A S E  Y O U R  C A P  A N D  G O W N

M O R N I N G  T A R D I E S
Parents please remember that students arriving after 7:57a.m. are considered late and must be signed in
by a parent at the Prep Front Office. 
Any student dropped off without a parent will not be allowed to sign in without a parent/guardian and
will be asked to make a call home. 

S P I R I T  W E D N E S D A Y S
Prep students are allowed to wear spirit wear every Wednesday. Students must wear school bottoms and approved
school shoes. Students wearing inappropriate attire will be asked to call home or be sent home, resulting in an
unexcused absence. 

Please see our sports director, Rich Galewski, to purchase your Matador attire.  

A T T E N T I O N  S E N I O R S ! !

Cap and Gown Pictures will be on
Friday, February 10th!

C A P  A N D  G O W N  P I C T U R E S

https://www.jostens.com/
mailto:gayala@maryvaleprep.org


E N R O L L M E N T  T I M E L I N E  2 0 2 3 - 2 4

C A R L I N E  E T I Q U E T T E  

Stay in your lane
DO NOT try to go around other vehicles
DO NOT speed
Watch your surroundings at all times
Always have your Placard ready to be
scanned

S T U D E N T  W A L K E R S
Our neighbors at Steeler have recently informed us
that students are crossing too close to moving fork
lifts and cargo vehicles.  Dropping off and picking up
your students at nearby private properties is putting
their safety at risk.  Please follow the proper walker
regulations for their safety.

We have school zone signs posted and are in the works for additional 
modifications from the City of Glendale to make school zone safety more prominent.

S C H O O L  Z O N E  

Our top priority is to keep our students and staff safe, please help us do so. 

C A M P U S  S A F E T Y
Our campus has been updated with 5 new security gates. East Entrance gate includes a vehicular gate and
a pedestrian gate. The plastic yellow chain by the south Prep corner has been replaced with a locking
vehicular gate and the west side exit is now secured with a vehicular gate and a pedestrian gate. 
Students are allowed onto campus at 7am and all of these gates will be opened at this time. 
Student walkers should adjust their time on campus to reflect the timing of the campus gate openings. 

RED FIRE LANE
Please do not park in the red fire lane are next to the stop sign. Cars will be 
towed at your own expense. 

R E M I N D E R :
ONLY paper placards will

be accepted at carline, 

no phone images 






November 2022
HEALTH OFFICE REMINDERS

Open Enrollment for new students is from November 7th to December 9th. 

Great Hearts Academies - Parent Portal (schoolaxis.com)

You are invited to Great Hearts annual Title I Targeted
Assistance Program Meeting. 

This meeting will address the following questions:  



What is Title I? 
What is the Targeted Assistance Program? 

What resources are available for students who qualify for
this assistance? 




Two times are offered for this virtual meeting on 
Tuesday, January 24th: 



Session 1 at 9:30 AM:

https://greathearts.zoom.us/j/95963860083 



Session 2 at 1:00 PM:
https://greathearts.zoom.us/j/93469568925 






All parents and guardians are welcome to attend to learn

more and ask questions.  


S C H O O L  H O U R S

FULL DAYS:
ARCHWAY: 8:00AM - 12:45PM

PREP: 8:00AM-1:00PM
OFFICE: 7:00AM - 2:00PM

HALF DAYS:
ARCHWAY: 8:00AM - 3:15PM

PREP: 8:00AM-3:00PM
OFFICE: 7:00AM - 4:00PM

JANUARY MEAL MENUS

LUNCH BREAKFAST
Breakfast is served daily in the MPR from

7:00am and ends promptly at 7:45am. 
Students will not be served if they arrive at

7:45am or after. 



You can add meal funds at MealTime. 

T I T L E  I  M E E T I N G

S P R I N G  
P I C T U R E  D A Y

P O W E R S C H O O L  
P U B L I C / P A R E N T  P O R T A L

All student evaluations/grades are available on the
PowerSchool Public Portal. 






Parents if you have not created an account on this
Portal, please check your email for a communication
with step by step instructions on a one-time setup. 






The Portal can be accessed at:
https://greatheartsaz.powerschool.com/public/ho

me.html. 



Grades/Evaluations were made available 
on January 6th

Friday, February 10th



Class Pictures, 
Senior Cap n Gown Pictures

& Winter Sports Pictures 

G R E A T  H E A R T S  
H I R I N G  F A I R

Great Hearts is hosting a hiring fair on 
Tuesday, January 31st from 5:00-7:00pm 




Anyone interested can join at
 Veritas Preparatory Academy

3102 N. 56th St.
Phoenix, AZ 85018



RSVP: GreatHeartsCareers.org




GATES:

Carline gates open at

2:30pm and 12:00pm

on Early Release Days

https://greathearts.schoolaxis.com/?action=register
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgreathearts.zoom.us%2Fj%2F95963860083&data=05%7C01%7CLCastro%40maryvaleprep.org%7C5f05cecbea4b4908f02108dad945800d%7C1a24b969e6cc431b8640141e64521d12%7C1%7C0%7C638061189762654432%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1SgcFBdiXlzRBJ8y4jzvKHN%2Bhz%2FJkBXIMCyzuSzYbes%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgreathearts.zoom.us%2Fj%2F93469568925&data=05%7C01%7CLCastro%40maryvaleprep.org%7C5f05cecbea4b4908f02108dad945800d%7C1a24b969e6cc431b8640141e64521d12%7C1%7C0%7C638061189762654432%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YvgQDriA04tzpaKUeukwJd1i8cpVekGkOTprbeQSMKU%3D&reserved=0
https://maryvaleprep.greatheartsamerica.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2022/12/2023-January-Lunch.pdf
https://maryvaleprep.greatheartsamerica.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2022/12/2023-January-Lunch.pdf
https://maryvaleprep.greatheartsamerica.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2022/12/2023-January-Breakfast.pdf
https://maryvaleprep03.mealtime5.com/Base/SignIn.aspx?tmi=584&ru=https%3A%2F%2Fmaryvaleprep03.mealtime5.com%2FCentral%2FHome.aspx%3Fpmi%3D1034%26tmi%3D584
https://greatheartsaz.powerschool.com/public/home.html.


Chess vs. Herberger & WEST Phoenix @ 4:30pm

Girls (B2) vs. Anthem @ 4:00pm
Girls (B1) & A vs. Anthem @ 5:00pm & 6:15pm

(PARENTS NIGHT!!)

JV Girls vs. Imagine Superstition @ 4:30pm
Varsity Girls vs. Brighton @ 6:00pm
Varsity Boys vs. WSST @ 7:30pm (PARENTS NIGHT!!)

S P O R T S

greatheartsmaryvaleathletics.org

If you can volunteer, add your name on the day
and time you're available on the following link:





SIGN UP HERE!


S H O U T  O U T S  T O  O U R  W I N T E R
T E A M S !


V O L U N T E E R S  N E E D E D  F O R
H O M E  G A M E S

Follow us on Social Media:For Sports registration and
Payment processing visit:

Configio

 U P C O M I N G  H O M E  G A M E S


1 / 1 9 : 
B A S K E T B A L L  


C H E S S  M A T C H


S O C C E R
1 / 2 4 :

 U P C O M I N G  H O M E  G A M E S


1 / 1 9 :

For a weekly schedule on ALL GAMES follow us on Instagram


A L L  S T A T E  N O M I N A T I O N S

Congratulations to our Fall Athletes and Coaches
who were nominated for the ALL State Honors
including Player of the Year and Coach of the
Year. 

Truly remarkable to be represented at the ALL
State Meeting. 

CONGRATULATIONS Athletes and Coaches!! 





To see the full list of Athletes and Coaches, 
visit our Instagram page. 

 ALL STATE HONORS: HONORABLE MENTION

2ND TEAM ALL STATE HONORS

1ST TEAM ALL STATE

ALL STATE: OFFENSIVE KICKER

2 TIME ALL STATE COACH OF THE YEAR

Lady Matadors Basketball are at 10-1 on the
year.
Boys Basketball  are at 8-2 on the year. 
Join us at the GAMES to cheer on our
Matadors!!


M I N I  M A T A D O R S

Season Updates:
Our Mini Matador Winter Season will end on
Friday, February 3rd. 

3rd Grade Participants have a game on January
26th at 6:00pm. 

Admission:
$5 Adults

$2 Students

https://www.instagram.com/maryvaleprepathletics/
https://greatheartsmaryvaleathletics.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0448abad23a5f94-mvaathletics1
https://maryvaleprep.configio.com/search?cid=372
https://www.instagram.com/maryvaleprepathletics/


P S O  E V E N T S

If you can volunteer at any of our events or help us count event flyers for 
classroom distribution, please email us at PSOPresident@maryvaleprep.org

There are many ways to lend us a hand, ask us how. 

N E X T  W E E K ! F A M I L Y  D I N N E R  I D E A !

1 S T  F R I D A Y  O F  F E B !

Open invitation for all students/families to
participate in these events. Contributions made
from PSO Sales benefit our very own Maryvale
Prep Academy. 

By participating, you are contributing to a fund
that supports yearly family events and
classroom expenses.  

T H A N K  Y O U !


